
Town of Freeman 
 
The regular meeting of June 26, 2023 was called to order at 7:00 pm by Al Thompson. 
 
All members present - Al Thompson, David Olson, and John Leirmo.  
 
Peggy certified the meeting was posted at River Bank, P.O., website, and the Town Shop.  
 
John made a motion to approve the agenda, Dave seconded. 
 
Patrolmen hours were reviewed, Dave made a motion to approve, John seconded. All yes 
 
Peggy presented the minutes from the 5/29/2023 regular meeting.  Approved as read. 
 
Sacha Powell stated there was no activity in the tax account.    
 
The June bills were reviewed. Dave made a motion to approve, John seconded.  All yes. 
 
Old Business: 

 FEMA:  Nothing to report 
 Road Repair:  Al stated they put in 4 culverts on South Buck Creek, fixing leaking culverts on Bishop and High 

Meadow.  Al stated the patrolmen will have all the roads mowed before July 4th. 
 Fahrner Construction repair for 2021 sealcoat:  Will repair everything on N. Buck Creek and do patching. 
 Fence viewing matter with La Plante’s: Nothing to report  
 White construction road damage:  The board may determine amount of damage and take legal action. Al will 

contact the public utility commission and contact the lawyer.  Sacha will send a bill for the damage.  
 New Accessor:  Peggy sent a request for proposal to five appraisers.  
 Zoning Committee members: The only application for the open seat on the zoning committee was received from 

Greg Lane, the board reviewed the application, Dave made a motion to approve, John seconded, All yes. 
 Delinquent Property taxes: Nothing to report. 

New Business: 
 Permit requests: 

 Residential home permit and a driveway permit request was received from Thomas Waltz. Dave made a 
motion to approve, John seconded.  

 Residential home permit request was received from Brad Robbins. Dave made a motion to approve, 
John seconded.  

 Residential home permit request was received from Mark and Sandee Gardinier. John made a motion to 
approve, Dave seconded.  

 Non-residential permit request was received from Eugene Wolf for a pole shed. Dave made a motion to 
approve, John seconded.  

Public Discussion:  
 Discussion on putting a furnace in the shop.  Al will check on a furnace. 
 Al read a letter from Loren Oldenburg for the proposed increased shared revenue for Wisconsin townships. 
 Forrest and Leigh Carlson requested to have additional land put into farmland preservation. 

 
Next meeting will be July 31, at 7:00 pm. 



 
Dave made a motion at 8:01 to adjourn the meeting, John seconded.  All yes. 
 
Peggy Thompson, Clerk  


